Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 21st March 2011 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, John Bannister, Dave Earnshaw, Susan Young,  Terry Scott, Pete Elderton, David Easley, Chris Gardner, Julian Bentley and Chris Simon (Perfect Motion).

Apologies for absence: Peter Briggs, Andrew Househan, David Miller, Mara Ozolins, Dave Clark, Liz Kirk, Roy Wilson, Andrew Martin and Arthur Williams

The meeting was chaired by Susan Young in Andrew Martin’s absence.

Great Notts Bike Ride 2011: Discussion with Chris Simon.  
Chris works for Perfect Motion who are organising and promoting the Great Notts Bike Ride (with Pennine Events). The main marketing campaign starts within two weeks. 
So far the GNBR has been promoted by word of mouth and 1350 entries have been received as of last week. The upper permissible limit is 5000 riders on the road. There will be a promotional campaign with Jam Radio in mid April. 
There will be three routes on open roads: 72 miles (start time 7 am), 58 miles (8-11am) and 19miles (11am-12.30pm). The route has been chosen so that Police do not have to be involved. There will be seven traffic management points along the route. 
This year there will not be a commercial return, but in the future it is hoped to make the event more sustainable, possibly with a charity ride, a schools challenge event, a corporate  event; and by extending the event to last a weekend or even a week, and also of course to achieve a commercial return. 
Chris said that he would welcome a chance to come to another Pedals meeting to discuss his plans further, particularly with respect to his ideas for expanding the event from next year, with the support of the City Council who, following the County Council reducing their support, were now very keen to be involved.
Rural Rides for All Funding Bid: 
A positive decision has been achieved, so the process to get someone in post can now get underway, from the end of this week and with a tight deadline for applications. Andrew Martin would be representing Pedals on the interview panel and Gary Smerdon-White Ridewise, with Graham Hubbard, Ridewise coordinator, sitting in as an observer. 
As far as the rides themselves are concerned, lots of rides are being offered. However, there are technical problems with the website, which has yet to be launched. Flyers are being printed now. It was suggested that the Rural Rides programme could be advertised in free newspapers.
Graham Hubbard intends to convene a meeting of volunteer ride leaders once a person has been appointed to the new RRFA promotion post. The RRFA launch has also been postponed from 2 April, because of the delay in the decision by Awards for All, but should now be fixed soon. Hugh said that he had asked Graham to get in touch with all volunteer leaders to update them on the situation.
Recent Meetings. 
East Midlands Cycling Forum: Hugh, Andrew and Susan attended this recently in Leicester. One important point raised is that social media (Facebook, Twitter) should be used to engage cyclists and in particular to share info about the GNBR and Sky rides).the next EMCF meeting will be in Derby on Saturday 8 October, to be organised by the Derby Cycling Group.
Trowell Road site meeting: Hugh, Susan Young and David Easley attended recently with Keith Morgan of the City Council. 
Greater Nottm Light Rapid Transit Advisory Committee:
Hugh also attended a recent meeting of what is effectively a Tram User Group. Questions on cycling, e.g. on use of folding bikes, which are allowed on the tram, are being considered for inclusion in next year’s survey of passenger satisfaction, Nicola Tidy had assured Hugh.
Pedals Stalls / displays management
We need to review arrangements now that Dave Clark is stepping down.  We now get many invitations to events over the spring and summer and such appearances are a vital way both of raising our profile and also of getting more members, if used proactively.
Plan A: find a replacement for Dave as the Stalls coordinator: noone interested.

Plan B: We will need to spread out the responsibilities for managing the invitations at different events, with different people taking it in turn, and liaising carefully with those doing so for previous and subsequent events, as well as with Ridewise and Sustrans, and also managing stocks of maps and other leaflets, and any cash received for new subscriptions, donations and City County Forest book sales, etc,, keeping a note of these.

Chris Gardner and/ or Dave Earnshaw can both store stall materials. (Note the Pedals display was recently revamped at a meeting at Hugh’s, after a subgroup meeting involving him, Dave Clark, Dave Miller and Pete Elderton). 
A plea for assistance with the stalls will be put in the newsletter, and on the website and on Facebook. John Bannister and Chris Gardner have offered to do a stall. 
Hugh will organise the Pedals stall at the West Bridgford Summer Gathering on 14 May, helped by Pete Elderton, Andrew at the Green Festival (late May Bank Holiday, though exact date was not known) and Ridewise (Adrian Juffs) will be at the Hemlock Happening on Sat 11 June.
Other people said they might be interested but did not want to commit themselves too far in advance. One implication of this was that we ought from now on to have Stalls invitations as a regular agenda item, and review carefully each month which invitations we were and were not taking up, and just who would be responsible for each, and who else might be willing to help. 

Ideally there should be at least two people on stalls at any one time, including one person with a good knowledge of the local area, and one person with good background knowledge about Pedals activities. 

We should also try to ensure that we had a sufficient pool of volunteers so that these two people were not expected to be on the stall all day long, especially for longer events, but also had time to look around the rest of the event.

For a few larger events we might want to have more people, including one or two behind the stall and a few more at the front, looking out for passing cyclists, etc., and particularly at events such as the Nottingham Green Festival where there was interest in combining our stall with a Doctor Bike Clinic, and a bike park for the event.

Hugh recommended that we also soon take up the offer from Gary Smerdon-White to have a general discussion on how Pedals and Ridewise could best coordinate their stalls, appearances, to help make the most of our limited person power, and help support each others efforts.
Susan Young said that it was also important to evaluate carefully just what we got out of particular events, especially where we had to pay a charge to appear, as was sometimes the case.
Finance. 
Chris is finalising accounts to present to the AGM. Everything is OK financially – there is money in the bank.

CycleStreets cycle journey planner. 
Dave Easley brought attention to the recent Nottingham Open Street Map meeting. Essentially, cyclists can update an open street map (but would need some training to do so). More info from Dave Easley or the website. 
An article on this will also go in the newsletter and Hugh suggested that we consider inviting someone from this group to one of our future meetings, as well as taking up David Easley’s request for more supportive wording on our website for Cyclestreets. Hugh asked him to draft this and the newsletter article asap.
Spring / summer Pedals newsletter

Hugh said that he intended to get this to press soon after the AGM. He had not had any other contributions for it, although there was now going to be more limited room to include them, as he was attempting to reduce the length to help contain costs.

Judging by previous experience with Portshel Press, as well as his likely absences around Easter / early May Bank Holiday time, he could not yet say when it would appear, but he would be grateful for support for this in due course, probably in early May, as well as ensuring that the mailing included the subs renewal reminders to those members still not paying by standing order.

Miscellaneous. 
Support from the Big Wheel is now very much in question as its budget will be cut back drastically from April 1st. There will be no Wheelie Big Cyclists Breakfast this year, Hugh reported, although the GNTP Cyclists’ Forum in Bike Week will probably still take place, Helen Hemstock had said.
